BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
May 31, 2022 
The meeting was called to order at 1:02 PM by President Roger Kjar.  There were 8 residents in attendance on a ZOOM call and 9 residents in the Clubhouse to salute the flag and Pledge Allegiance. Mark, Becky and Daryl were also in attendance. 
ROLL CALL:
Roger Kjar – present



Dick Carter - present







 


Peter Kline – present







Kathy Devine - present



 
Bonnie Perry – present


Ceil Roy – present
John Skoglund – present
Nancy Heines - present

Ted Lint - present
There was a quorum. 

APPROVAL OF THE April 26th, 2022 Meeting Minutes as unread.  
John Skoglund moved to approve the minutes; Ted Lint seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous.  Motion passed.
TREASURER’S REPORT – Peter Kline went over the April 2022 Financial Report. See attached.
MAINTENANCE REPORT – Mark Cassetta. We are installing new lights on all the buildings. This summer we will be painting the upstairs walkways and stairways. The pools have been inspected and no incidents were received. In June the Wise Fire Extinguisher Company will recertify all the fire extinguishers and make sure that there are no issues. I will be on vacation June 13th thru the 17th. Joe Schoonmaker will be here to take on any issues that residents may have. Roger would like termite inspections done on all units. Mark will arrange.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Insurance – No report. 
Building Reps – Ginger - A meeting was held 5/26/22. **see report**
Landscape Committee – Nancy – Have not heard back from the two companies that she called regarding the plants at the entrance. She will try them again. 
Personnel – No report.
Budget – Doesn’t meet until October.
Bylaws/Documents Committee – Kathy - There will be a meeting 6/10/22 at 3:00 p.m. via Zoom. Zoom link will be posted as we get closer to the date. The Bylaws, Condo Docs and Articles of Incorporation are still being reviewed.
Electric Charging Stations – Dick – no new report
Social Committee – Bonnie – no new report
Buildings and Grounds Committee – Roger – Roger will send out a list to the BOD detailing seven projects that we would like to accomplish in the next few years.
Property Enhancement Committee – Jennifer – Based on input from residents the number one priority that they would like to see done is replacing the chain link fence around the pool that is in very bad shape. The committee recommends replacing it with a 4 foot high aluminum black/bronze post fence. We believe that it will increase the value of our property, it will blend in more with the landscape, it will provide good air circulation and provide an open feeling. The current shrubs would not need to be removed and overall this new fence would modernize our property. Dolores Lowe received one bid for $30,000. That includes removing the old fence, hauling it away and installing 676 feet of material. Material and labor are included in the price. We will ask more questions from the companies that we get quotes from. Also discussed was having new gates installed that require codes to open them. This will keep out unwanted visitors.
OLD BUSINESS

Bonnie Perry moved that we proceed with installing a new continuous walkway that runs from 4 Westwood to the pool pad to the north end of the shuffleboard overhang.The cost would be under $4500. John Skoglund seconded it. All were in favor. Motion passed.

NEW BUSINESS
Kathy Devine moved that we authorize the Board to get bids to replace the fence that goes around the pool area. John Skoglund seconded it. All were in favor. Motion passed. 
ADJOURNMENT
Ted Lint moved to adjourn the meeting; it was seconded by Nancy Heines. The vote was unanimous.  Motion passed.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:50 P.M.
Respectfully submitted by,
Nancy Heines
Secretary

